CHRIST THE REDEEMER PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL

Meeting Minutes - June 26, 2018

Parish Staff		Present
Pastor	Rev. Sean P. Horrigan	yes
Parochial Vicar	Rev. Ralph Roberts	no
Deacon/ Parish Administrator	Deacon Kerry Bourque	yes
Parishioners Parishioners Parishioners		

Parish Pastora	al Council	Present
PPC Member 2016-2018	Ashley Bass	yes
PPC Member 2016-2018	James Taylor	yes
PPC Member 2016-2018	Lisa Veenstra	no
PPC Member 2016-2018	Gilda Bartz	yes
PPC Member 2017-2019	Fortunato Barajas	yes
PPC Member 2017-2019	Andy Barrenechea	yes
PPC Member 2017-2019	Tim Schulz	yes
PPC Member 2017-2019	Carrie Palmer	yes
PPC Member 2018-2020	Terri Garza	yes
PPC Member 2018-2020	Patrick Jetter	no
PPC Member 2018-2020	Grant Roscoe	yes
PPC Member 2018-2020	Tim Wente	yes

Meeting began: 7:05 pm

Opening prayer: Tim Wente

PPC Matters: None

Open Forum: No parishioners were in attendance to address the council.

Information sharing from Fr. Sean:

- Construction update: The official dedication date for the RAC is Sunday, August 12, 2018. Cardinal DiNardo will celebrate the 11:00 am Mass and then dedicate the new building. Notices were sent out to ministry heads regarding the RAC dedication as well as the 10th Anniversary celebration of the church building, calling for suggestions on ways to celebrate and mark these occasions.
- Some future events that are being considered for the RAC include concerts for the youth, guest speakers, zumba classes, senior classes, Pinot & Picasso in the art room, and 3 on 3 basketball. There will be many other events and

- opportunities to use the facility and the building will be open to all.
- Walkway cover has been worked into the construction budget. There WILL BE a walkway.
- Additionally, fire lanes are being poured, stained concrete done, finished the
 carpet in youth suite, and the AC is working. The gym floor is yet to be done and
 seating for auditorium due to be completed in July.
- 10th anniversary of the church is November 16. The celebration will be weekend-long. Friday the 16th will have a solemn evening prayer. Saturday the 17th will be a parish wide, service project for all ages. The plan is to have different service opportunities on campus as well as out in the community. On Sunday the 18th, is the Anniversary celebration Mass. A reception will be held after all masses on the 18th, and then a concert in the church at 2pm from our choir, entitled Our Heritage Our Home. The PPC will need to be present, especially at the service projects in the community. A suggestion was made to have a parish rosary the morning of the service day, then head out for the projects.
- 2020 Vision, July 16 and 17, Tricia Cellucci will come and lead a subcommittee for the Envisioning committee. This may be pushed to the fall if the subcommittee is not available. Will follow up in August if the July dates are kept.
- Stewardship committee There is a conference coming up in Nashville at the
 end of October. Fr. Sean may be available and would like to go and bring staff
 and possibly some parishioners. The link to the conference can be found here:
 http://catholicstewardship.com/events/icsc-annual-conference/
- Adoration chapel committee: Dcn Jeff Willard met with the committee on June 13 and discussed a new adoration specific tabernacle. The committee submitted a few options to consider regarding Exposition and Adoration. Giving a proper time for exposition would be a win/win for all. Also considering adding a 1st Saturday mass as we already have a 1st Friday mass.

Open Discussion:

Summer is very busy for our youth. The weekend group that went to
 Steubenville had a great time and Vacation Bible School had large numbers of volunteers and children. The morning sessions had 181 volunteers and 416

children attend and the evening sessions had 136 volunteers and 182 children attend. This summer will also have a music camp held on campus for the first

time.

• Fr. Sean's pilgrammage to Ireland was a great success. He mentioned the

weather was perfect and the entire trip was very special.

• There will be no new ordinand for CTR this time.

• There have been some questions regarding sidewalks in front of the church.

There are no plans for adding any additional sidewalks.

• Welcome Katie Griep-Moffitt as Coordinator of Sacramental Education. She

starts in August.

Prayer Volunteer for August 28 7pm meeting: Lisa Veenstra

Closing Prayer: Tim Wente

Meeting adjourned: 8:10 pm

3